          MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

September 25, 2008

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:50 pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Sara Spring, Margaret Iacuaniello, Pamela Graham, Nancy Gardner and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Gail Dickenson, Barb Albanese, Gerry Grimes, Ray Alarcon and Kathleen Rzeplinski.

2) Minutes: No quorum for a vote.
3) Open Forum for Public Comment: No comments.

4) Financial Report: Sara presented a financial report showing a balance of $17,720.25 in the Raffle Account and $101,744.15 in our general account. Raffle ticket sales are about $6400 so far. With 2008-09 promised grant funds of $64,800, our available funds are $54,664.40. 

5) Correspondence: Carolyn sent 20 thank you’s to Mac House donors and vendors for the July 5th Barbeque.

Jessica reported that Mickie Zekley expressed concern with the dwindling K-12 band program and offered to get involved with expanding the program. There are currently 6 MHS and 3 MMS students in the band elective class at the High School.  Catherine Stone told Jessica that an Instrumental Music is being taught on the K-8 level but with interest levels down in the upper grades, it’s difficult to know how to proceed with band instruction. Gail gave some history of the Band and Choral Programs being taught by 1 instructor when the K-12 district was 1000 students, then divided between 2 instructors for separate Band and Choral Programs. It was decided that Jessica will contact Bronwyn and Catherine for a brainstorming meeting to explore avenues of building up the band program. Jessica will e-mail Board members once a date is set so interested others can also attend.

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) 2008 Raffle: Nancy reported on a meeting she had with Sheri Wollman regarding raffle promotion. They listed 4 main areas of promotion: print media (newspaper articles and paid ads), e-mail listserves, radio spots and ticket sales tabling. She recommended a promotion budget to allocate funds for each area. (MSC Sara/Carolyn to allocate $1000 for a preliminary raffle promotion budget) Six ayes on the vote but due to lack of a quorum, the vote will be finalized via e-mail from Jessica to all Board members. 

Nancy has agreed to distribute postcards to local B & B’s and Jessica, Nancy and Sheri will meet to finalize the poster design for printing. Area in need of help include more volunteers to table for ticket sales (Board Members are encouraged to call Sheri for time slots), writing an informational letter with Peggy Merrill for her raffle ticket mailing (Sara offered), and letters written to the Beacon Editor (Carolyn will ask Deena). Nancy priced ZO Graphics as the best local price on color copies so posters will be printed there, enough to poster town and all 90 businesses participating in the “Fun” prize in the raffle. Gail offered to include raffle materials in the high school November quarterly grades mailing to students’ families. Nancy will tell Sheri to get mailing materials to the high school before October 27th. 

(b) 2009 Honoree Dinner Nominee: Additional candidates for our March 2009 Honoree Dinner were discussed and Jessica will send out a vote via e-mail due to a lack of a quorum. The name of the nominees will be released once Jessica has contacted them and verified their willingness and availability to be honored at the March dinner. 
(c) Candlelight Inn Tour: Pamela reported that this year’s 20th annual Tour will be           December 10, 11, and 12, 2008 and tickets will be $25 and $10 for children 12 years and under. MUSE will again be sharing tour responsibilities and profits with Big Brothers Big Sisters organization. There have been changes to improve money management. Participating inns have requested a new poster. Mark Oatney suggested a student competition for a new poster design but production time is too tight for this year. The gingerbread house competition and auction has had difficulties with transport and lack of bids so Jessica suggested a wreath competition instead. 

7) New Non-Profit Organization Tax Regulations: Kathleen Rzeplinski, who has prepared the MUSE Board Tax forms since 2001, gave a summary of the new IRS changes in non-profit organization tax reporting requirements. For the first time in 30 years, the IRS has overhauled the Non-Profit Tax Form 990, increasing the previous 7 page form to one with 11 pages and 16 supplements and releasing it as a public document. The added 4 pages are questions regarding the organization’s policies and procedures to ensure maximum transparency of the non-profit status. Kathleen will give us a blank 990 Form once it’s finalized so the Board has the opportunity to go over all the policy questions before our Treasurer meets with Kathleen before filing our 2009 Tax Form by November 2009. Key areas of concern to the IRS include accountability of meetings regarding minutes, actions taken, quorum votes, checking account and fundraising procedures, expenses over $1,000 unrelated directly to fundraising, volunteer v.s. paid work, list of all contributors over $5,000, non-cash contributions, written conflict of interest policy and a list of all Board members on Form 990. It will be important to give our tax preparer additional time to prepare the expanded form. Our 2007-08 FiscalYear filing due Nov. 15, 2008 will be with the old form and the new changes will take effect for our 2008-09 Fiscal Year.

8) Website Management: Carolyn has been working with Sharon Gardner updating our MUSE website (http://muse.mcn.org) to upload meeting minutes and add Food, Fuel & Fun raffle images and information. Sharon has offered to help clean up the website and train Carolyn for ongoing maintenance. (MSC Nancy/Sara) to allocate $200 for website management by Sharon Gardner). Due to lack of a quorum, the final vote will be by e-mail.

9) New MUSE Board of Trustees Members: (MSC Nancy/Carolyn) to recognize Gerry Grimes and Barb Albanese as new members of the MUSE Board of Trustees). Due to lack of a quorum, the final vote will be by e-mail.

Next Meeting is Thursday, October 25th at 3:40 PM in MMS Library. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

TASKS AGREED TO BE COMPLETED

Jessica –  1. Organize a brain-storming meeting with Catherine and Bronwyn regarding future of Band                                                                            Program and e-mail Board members with meeting date


2. Meet with Sheri and Nancy regarding finalization of poster design and printing


3. E-mail Board members with 4 votes due to lack of quorum at meeting

Nancy  - 1. Distribute raffle postcards to local B & B’s


2. Have Sheri get raffle promo materials to MHS office for high school quarterly grades mailer by Oct. 27th
Sara  - 1. Meet with Peggy Merrill to fill in raffle mailer letter with 2007-08 MUSE grants information

Carolyn – 1. Ask Deena to write Letter to Editor to Beacon paper regarding Food, Fuel & Fun raffle 

All Board Members – 1. Contact Sheri (W: 937-9222) to sign up for raffle ticket sales
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